
 

Warm Springs 
BART West 
Access Bridge 
& Plaza 

Summary of Activity 
Construction of a pedestrian 
bridge connecting to the West 
Side of the Warm Springs / 
South Fremont BART Station 
 
 
Estimated Completion 
Spring 2020 
 
 
Impacts 
 Starting around the first week of 

January, a barricade will be 
installed next to Station Agent’s 
booth to separate the work zone 
from public space. 
 
 Minor construction activities on the 

platform and concourse levels of 
the station. 

 
 Construction noise and dust 

 
 Single-tracking of BART trains may 

be required on nights / weekends 
to facilitate the work.  

 
 
For More Information 
 
 Website 
https://fremont.gov/2962/BART-
Warm-Springs-West-Access-Bridge-
Pla  
 
 
If You Have Questions 
 
 Leave a Voicemail: 
(888) 389-1117 
 
 Email:  
mchan@mnsengineers.com 
 
 

Construction Notification #1-January 2019 
 

Warm Springs/South Fremont Station 
West Access Bridge and Plaza Project 

Construction activities related to the Warm Springs BART West Access Bridge 
and Plaza Project will commence at the Warm Spring/South Fremont BART 
Station in January 2019.   

The construction is being managed by the City of Fremont in coordination with 
BART. The Contractor is Shimmick Construction Company. 

Construction activities at the station include: 

 Tie-in of the West Access Bridge to the station concourse. 
 

 Modifications to station signage, directional tile, guardrails, and the 
station’s communications systems.  
 
 

 

 

 

This project’s construction is funded by Measure BB and the Alameda 
County Transportation Commission. 


